
 
 

 

      
 
 

 

 

Ardtornish Newsletter 
 

Term 4 Week 1 – 19th October 2018. 

 

                    Ph: 8264 8099 - Email: dl.1540.info@schools.sa.edu.au - OSHC: 8369 4069 

 

 
No: 16 

   
 

In this Issue 

 Ard-Rocket Pedal Prix Results 

 Governing Council – Vacant 
Position, New Line Markings 
Create More Playground Fun 

 Excursion/Incursion Update 

 Canteen Roster 

 Class placement process for 
2019 

 Casual Clothes day & 
backpack for kids 

 Year 8 Preparation Day 

 Principal’s Awards 

 Give old toys a happy fete 

 Kids Karate 

 Sausage Sizzle 

 Children’s Week  

 Room 7 & 8 Museum 
Excursion 

_________________ 

Diary Dates 
October 

22nd – 24th Adare Yr 6 Camp  
25th – SAPSASA Cricket T20 Blast 
29th – Primary Swimming Week,  
           Children’s Week, Sausage  
           Sizzle, Governing  
           Council 7pm 
 

November 
2nd – Yr 8 Preparation Day, KO  
          Softball 
3rd – Fete 
5th – School Closure Day 
8th – Foundation Classes – Zoo,  
         Grounds Meeting 
9th – Music Showcase  
 
 

 

Road Crossing 
Monitors 

 
 
Tue 30th Oct – Mon 5th Nov 
Jelena D, Ayla W,  
 
Tue 6th Nov – Mon 12th Nov  
Rylen P, Kithman W, Hannah G 
 
Tue 13th Nov – Mon 19th Nov 
Samantha M, Crystal H,  
Scarlett G 
 
 

 

Please arrive by 8.25am 
 

 

 

 

 

Ard-Rocket Pedal Prix Results 
On Friday the 21st of Sept the Ard-Rocket Pedal Prix team made their annual journey to Murray Bridge to 
participate in a 24-hour endurance race. On Friday we set up our pit area and ensured the bike was ready 
to race safely. After strict scrutineering we practiced for an hour and a half and this gave us our grid 
position. Hamish S posted our fastest lap and won us the right to start the race at 12 noon on Saturday.  
 

 

Our team began the race with no issues, while the team next door went through tyres, like they were 
growing on trees, due to punctures from three corner jacks. The team settled into a nice rhythm and the 
riders showed amazing commitment and strength to keep the bike going in quite warm conditions. Overnight 
saw some fantastic riding and Charlie R, with a little incentive from mum, the promise of a Nintendo switch, 
pumped out 8 of his best laps in a row. The rest of the team inspired by this, gritted their teeth and put in a 
tremendous effort to keep the bike going overnight. After I took a quick nap, at the back of the pit lane, it 
was morning and even though there were lots of tired legs everyone maintained their commitment and did 
a fantastic job to keep the bike moving. We completed 267 laps over the course of the race which was a 
huge improvement on the previous year’s score.  
 

As the team manager, I couldn’t be prouder of the team and all they have achieved over the years as they 
made massive strides in fitness and their ability to work as a team, persevere and support each other. To the 
kids leaving I hope to see you at the track next year. Keep working at your goals because you have shown 
what you can accomplish, no matter how much it hurts, when you work as great team members. I look 
forward to the team improving even more in 2019.  
Jack Richardson Team Manager 
 

Ardtornish Governing Council – Vacant Position 
The Governing Council has recently had a parent representative position become available as a member has 
moved schools. If you are interested in joining the Governing Council on a short term basis then please email 
us on gov.council@ardps.com (positions are filled at our AGM at the beginning of each year). 
Being on the Council is a great way to develop a broader insight into how our school operates and help make 
a difference.  Please contact the front office with any questions and they will pass your details on to me. 
Thanks Danielle,  Governing Council Chairperson  
 

New Line Markings Create More Playground Fun 

 

Bright and exciting activities were painted in the junior primary playground and on the primary courts 
during the school holidays. 
Elite Marking painted a multipurpose court and maze on the primary courts next to the school library. Two, 
four square courts, an alphabet snake, 1-100 grid, two hopscotch games and two basketball keys were 
painted in the junior primary yard. Many students are already using these fantastic games! Your 
generous donations, from past casual clothes days, have funded this project in partnership with OSHC. 

  

School Closure on Monday 5th November 
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CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
Tuesday 23rd   Michele S 
Wednesday 24th  Mary-Anne R  
Thursday 25th   Megan K, Sonoko F-G 
Friday 26th  Helen G, Alana L, Melinda K, Emma S 
 
Tuesday 30th   Michele S   
Wednesday 31st  Mary-Anne R 
Thursday 1st  Evelyn C, Melinda K 
Friday 2nd    Rhonda P, Stacey C, Renae W 

 
 

Class placement process 
for 2019 

This term we commence the complex process of establishing classes for 
2019. This week you should have received a note regarding parent and 
student input into class placements for 2019. This form needs to be 
returned to the office by no later than Monday 22nd October. 

LATE FORM INFORMATION MAY NOT BE ABLE TO BE CONSIDERED.  

Accurate enrolment numbers are needed so we can determine the 
configuration of year level classes. Therefore if your family is considering 
moving, it is important that you let us know, as well as your new school, 
as soon as possible.  

Even if your plans are still tentative, letting the front office know will 
allow us to plan a range of contingencies.  

Please inform your child’s class teacher or the front office by email 
dl.1540.info@schools.sa.edu.au or a phone call 8264 8099 or text 
message to  0447 467 152. 
 

Casual Clothes day and Backpack4kids 
Thank you everyone for the amazing support you gave for last term’s 
casual clothes day and backpack4kids donation drive. 
There were many fantastic donations for backpacks, along with a 
staggering $500 worth of contributions.  
These outstanding donations will be used to create many backpacks for 
young children and needy families this year during the festive season.  

 

 
 
 

Year 8 Preparation Day 

 
 

On Friday 2nd November our Year 7 students will attend the Year 8 
Preparation Day to be held at Modbury South Primary School. This will 
be the 3rd Preparation Day Ardtornish students have attended, however 
the event now involves all Primary Schools in our Partnership. Students 
are provided the opportunity to meet and get to know other Year 7s who 
will be going to the same school. High school personnel also attend the 
day to meet students who are coming their way. During the day Year7s 
participate in team building activities run by ‘Beyond Limits’. Through 
these activities students can talk about any questions and feelings they 
have re starting high school.  
 
Last term the Year 8 Preparation Day program won the 2018 Schools 
Ministries Group Celebrating Community Award. 
We acknowledge and appreciate the great organisational work of Tracey 
Cooper our Pastoral Care worker in collaborating with SMG and other 
organisations to ensure the smooth running of the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Excursion and Incursion Update 

ACTIVITY 

 

DATE/S STUDENTS 
INVOLVED 

LAST PAY 
DAY 

Adelaide Zoo  8/11/18  
4.00pm 

23/10/18 

SRC Children’s 
Week Sausage 

Sizzle 
29/10/18 All 

4.00pm  
23/10/18 

Graduation 11/12 Yr 7 9/11/18 

Bandanna Day 26/10/18   

Swimming 
29th Oct  - 
2nd Nov 

Yrs 3-5 24/10/18 



 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 

Sausage Sizzle 

Monday 29th October - Week 3 Term 4 
Orders close 23rd Oct 4pm 
$2.50 – 1 sausage in bread 
$4.00 – 2 sausages in bread  
(Gluten free bread available) 
QKR! Preferred or pay by cash at room 9/10 

 
Children’s Week  
Children's Week is celebrated nationally in October.  At Ardtornish we 
will celebrate Children's week during Week 3, Monday Oct 29th to Friday 
Nov 2nd. This week highlights the right of children to enjoy their 
childhoods. Each year there is a focus on a particular right a child has, as 
described in the United Conventions on the “Rights of the Child”. This 
year the focus is on article 12: A Child’s Right to Speak. 
To foster this right the SRC will be asking students their opinions on 
“What makes our school awesome”. Their responses will be recorded on 
stickers and put on posters to be displayed around the school. 
 
A timetable of the events running during Week 3 are listed below. 
Our main activities include: 

 A whole school sausage sizzle on Monday October 29th.  
Orders can be placed until 4pm Wednesday October 23. 
Preferred payment is via QKR, alternatively orders can be 
placed through the finance window or through room 9/10 
alongside the front office. 

 A staff vs student soccer baseball game on Tuesday October 
30th.  
Students from years 4-7 can put their name into a raffle to 
win the chance to play against the staff and SRC executive on 
the primary oval during lunch time.  

 Circus Activities run by the SRC executive on Wednesday 
October 31st. 
These will be in the school gym during the day. 

 Free Outdoor F-3 Disco Thursday in the junior primary yard, 
weather permitting.  
Foundation to year 3 students are invited to participate.  

 Stress balls/juggling balls making. Classes will book in during 
the week, to make them for free using sand, rice, flour and 
balloons.  



Room 7 & 8 Museum 

Excursion 

 

 

 

What a fun and rewarding day out!  At the end of last 
term, Room 7 & 8 visited the South Australian 
Museum for a special workshop to support our 
classroom STEM learning. We also really enjoyed 
viewing the National Geographic Nature 
Photographer of the Year exhibition. Helping us were 
co-educators Shenae Walker and Sue Belshaw, and 
two parent volunteers, Anne-Marie Russell and 
Michael Sneyd. 

 
 
 
 

Students explored the Biodiversity Gallery in a special 
hands-on session looking for South Australian dragon 
lizards. They used large scale 3D printed skulls to learn 
about the cutting edge scanning and printing technology 
being used by the SA Museum and University of Adelaide 
PhD student Jaimi Gray to quantify skull shape and help 
answer some puzzling biological questions. 
 
Students found the photographic exhibition refreshing and 
inspirational. They quietly wandered and sat, using the 
photographs to inspire a short text and/or sketch.  
 
During our visit, SA Museum director Brian Oldman was 
giving the Minister of Education, John Gardner a tour, and 
they spent a little time observing our classes. Both took 
some time to chat with students and teachers and were 
very complimentary about the students’ behaviour and 
were impressed by their focus on the learning activities. 
 


